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Westport Police Investigate Serious Motor Vehicle Accident on 

Riverside Avenue 

 
(Westport, CT) On Saturday, March 4, 2023, at approximately 11:30PM, officers responded to 

the area of 575 Riverside Avenue on a report of a motor vehicle accident with serious injuries. 

The initial report was that the nature of the accident was vehicle versus pedestrian.   

 

Emergency responders located and rendered aid to a male victim that had been struck by a 

southbound vehicle.  The victim sustained life threatening injuries and was ultimately 

transported to Norwalk Hospital for further treatment. 

 

Members of the Westport Police Department’s Accident Investigation Team, along with the 

Accident Investigation Team of the Fairfield Police Department, responded to the scene to 

conduct the investigation into the incident.  This necessitated a temporary closure of Riverside 

Avenue in both directions of travel and has since been re-opened to traffic. 

 

The operator of the vehicle remained at the scene to speak with responding officers and is fully 

cooperating.   

 

The accident remains under investigation by the Westport Accident Investigation Team. 

 

    UPDATE 

The victim in this incident has been identified as Matthew Balga, age 54, of Norwalk, CT.           

 

Unfortunately, Mr. Balga did not survive his injuries and was pronounced deceased at Norwalk  

Hospital shortly after arrival.  The Westport Police Department along with the Westport  

Community extends our thoughts and prayers to the Balga family during this difficult time.  

 

The crash remains under investigation by the Westport Police Accident Investigation Team 

with assistance by the Fairfield Accident Team and Westport Detective Bureau.     
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